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Participants:
Peyton Burr, Basketball
Michaela Butin, Basketball
Mia Barns, Cross Country
Hannah Gershone, Cross Country
Katia Kiefaber, Equestrian 
Mollie Kowalchik, Equestrian
Jessica Taylor, Field Hockey
Colby Newsham, Field Hockey
Kristina Ramsden, Field Hockey
Heeamin Lee, Golf
Taylor Hough, Lacrosse
Alyssa Tabrisky, Lacrosse
Meg Ryan, Rowing
Molly LaPointe, Rowing
Libby Scheemaker, Rowing
Alex Kenoian, Soccer
Liz Rose, Soccer
Ragini Ghose, Squash
Allison Shilling, Squash
Claire Beckett, Swimming and Diving
Bri Groves, Swimming and Diving
Katie Tyler, Swimming and Diving
Julia Criscione, Track and Field
Kelly Stevens, Track and Field
Caroline Black, Track and Field
Jamesa Allen, Volleyball
Sara Robincheau, Volleyball
Camden Carter, Peck Liaison
Clarissa Leight, SGA Liaison
Nicole Villacres, SGA Liaison 
Summer Hutcheson, Athletics Administration


The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m eastern time by the chair, Meghan Ryan. The members noted above were present. 

1. Welcome and Announcements (Meghan Ryan)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan brought the SAAC to order.

2. Medical Clearance (Cassandra Snow)
· Ms. Cassandra Snow reviewed the medical clearance timeline with the SAAC. She reviewed important information about deadlines, medical forms, and concussion baseline testing for student-athletes. 

3. Team Updates 
· The equestrian team encouraged the SAAC to attend their home show on Saturday, April 9, 2016 starting at 9 am.
· The rowing team told the SAAC that they have had a regatta this weekend in which they lost against Tufts and won against the United States Coast Guard Academy. The rowing team will compete in another regatta next weekend.  
· The track and field team competed at Fitchburg State University this weekend. Next weekend, they will compete at Smith College on Saturday April 9, 2016 starting at 10 am.
· Ms. Meghan Ryan explained that Mount Holyoke College Athletics did not submit a Superfan nomination for the month of March. She encouraged the SAAC to support all of the teams that will be competing in April so the SAAC can submit a nomination for Superfan in April.  

4. Approval of the March 20, 2016 Minutes (Julia Criscione)
· It was VOTED that the minutes of the March 20, 2016 meeting be approved. 

5. Call for NEWMAC SAAC Representatives (Jessica Taylor)
· Ms. Jessica Taylor asked the SAAC for one volunteer to go to the NEWMAC SAAC meeting on Sunday, April 10, 2016. 

6. SGA Update (Clarissa Leight and Nicole Villacres)
· Ms. Nicole Villacres told the SAAC that two SGA meetings ago, Sonya Stevens and other Mount Holyoke administrators discussed the strategic plan with the SGA. She explained that part of the strategic plan is focused on creating more Living Learning Communities and that they would like more student input for these plans. 
· Ms. Clarissa Leight told the SAAC that during the last SGA meeting, the inclusivity memorandum was passed. In addition, the SGA discussed the possibility of changing SGA legislation in regards to voting. Also, this allowed those who attended the meeting to learn more about the candidates that are running for class board positions. Voting opened on Thursday, March 31, 2016 and voting will close on Friday, April 8, 2016. 

7. Call for Game of the Week Forms (Claire Beckett)
· The Game of the Week forms are due from each team by Tuesday, April 5, 2016.

8. Fall 2016 Schedule (Julia Criscione)
· Mx. Julia Criscione reviewed the Fall 2016 SAAC schedule draft with the SAAC, explaining that changes can be made if there are athletic competitions or other important events that conflict. The Fall 2016 SAAC schedule draft will be sent to SAAC representatives and the SAAC will vote on the schedule during the April 17, 2016 meeting.  
· Mx. Julia Criscione asked the SAAC if the April 17, 2016 meeting should be moved to an earlier time in order to accommodate other events taking place later that evening. The vote did not reach majority and therefore the April 17, 2016 meeting will be held at its scheduled time of 7 pm to 8 pm. 

9. Spring Weekend Update (Meghan Ryan)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan explained to the SAAC that she has been working with The Network so that Mount Holyoke Athletics can collaborate with them for Spring Weekend 2016. The Network asked for volunteers on April 17th from 12 pm to 4 pm. The Network would like to host games on Skinner Great with Mount Holyoke student-athletes in which students can pay a few dollars to participate and the money is donated to a local charity. 
· Ms. Mia Barnes, the chair of the community service subcommittee, recommended donating the money to the Peck school, the toy drive that SAAC holds each year, or another local charity. She recommended that using this money for the toy drive could be useful because usually, some of the volunteers who signed up to give toys forget and this extra money could prevent students or faculty from making up the differences out of their own pockets. 

10. Admissions Subcommittee Update (Molly LaPointe)
· Ms. Molly LaPointe explained that during the Experience Mount Holyoke event for prospective students, there are several programs for student athletes that teams should be aware of. There are programs that prospective student-athletes can attend during the evening, but if they choose not to go, then teams should be prepared to hang out with prospective students and have appropriate activities to do 
· In addition, a few athletes from each team can volunteer to have breakfast with their coach and prospective student-athletes. 
· The admissions subcommittee would like to create a welcome video from athletics. Ms. Molly LaPointe asked the SAAC to use any good footage that they have from practices and competitions and to share their ideas for the video. 

11. DIII Week (E-Board)
· Ms. Meghan Ryan asked the SAAC to reach out to their teams to encourage them to attend the Game of the Week: Faculty Event on Monday, April 4, 2016. 
· The SAAC was asked about filling in the gaps in the DIII Week tabling schedule.
· Ms. Meghan Ryan reminded the SAAC that Wednesday, April 6, 2016 is Student Athlete Visibility Day. SAAC representatives need to coordinate with their teams to decide what team gear to wear on this day. 
· Ms. Meghan Ryan asked the SAAC to volunteer for the DIII Week social media take over with Student Programs. 

12. Fundraising (Ad Hoc Committee)
· The Ad Hoc committee decided that a 50/50 raffle would be the most plausible fundraising event to accomplish this academic year.  Summer will talk with Lori and look into the compliance implications.

13. Vice Chair Update (Claire Beckett)
· Claire Beckett will be studying abroad during the Fall 2016 semester, and the SAAC needs to vote for a new vice chair to fill the vacancy. 
· This position is open to members of SAAC who have severed one year, however, new members are encouraged to contact Summer as well.
· SAAC members can submit Vice Chair nominations via email to Summer until Tuesday April, 5, 2016. 
· Vice Chair election open on Friday, April 8, 2016 and close on Tuesday, April 12, 2016 at 11:59 pm. 
· The results of the Vice Chair election will be announced at the April 17, 2016 meeting. 

14. Student-Athlete Code of Conduct (Summer Hutcheson)
· Ms. Summer Hutcheson showed the SAAC Student-Athlete Code of Conduct and explained that many other schools have similar policies so that student-athletes can understand their expectations.   
· She explained that she has been working with many coaches to create this document, and she is looking for input from student-athletes as well. 
· Ms. Hutcheson reviewed the document with the SAAC and explained the major points and how they can mean different things to each team. 
· Members of the SAAC asked what would happen if the rules are broken. Ms. Hutcheson explained that the coach or Summer would handle the issue. She explained that for minor issues, the focus would be less about punishment and more about what went wrong and how can it be fixed. 
· A SAAC member suggested adding that student-athletes will accept the consequences of their actions if they break the rules. 
· Ms. Hutcheson will work the other administrative leaders to clarify aspects of the document. 
· Several SAAC members were concerned that this document was repetitive because many teams have their own rules and handbooks. The goal of the document is to have a baseline across every team, however, Ms. Hutcheson will ask coaches what they think about this point. 

15. Announcements
· Next Game of the Week: Track and Field meet at Smith College, April 9, 2016, hosted by Volleyball 

16. Next Meeting: Sunday, April 17, 2016

17. Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Ryan at 8:04
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